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MEMORANDUM

	To:
	Board of Supervisors
	From:
	David Morrison

	
	
	
	

	Date:
	October 23, 2017
	Re:
	October 24, 2017 Supplemental Board Agenda Item 10 D



The Disaster Rebuilding Policy that is attached to the resolution recommended for adoption on your agenda, requires two modifications.  

First, staff is recommending clarifying that the 12-month suspension of code compliance efforts in impacted areas would not apply to illegal structures or to undamaged structures or uses where a Notice of Violation had been previously filed.  

In addition, late Friday afternoon October 20, 2017, County representatives met with Congressman Thompson, Assemblywoman Aguilar-Curry, and officials from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the California Office of Emergency Services (CalOES).  FEMA and CalOES regulations do not provide provisions for the County waiving fees as was originally recommended in the new Rebuilding After A Disaster Policy.  In order to provide for maximum reimbursement under both State and Federal programs, staff is recommending that the resolution and policy be revised as attached.
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